
 

EDUCATION ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 
100 NORTH ANDREWS AVENUE 
FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 
Virtual Meeting 
Thursday, April 22, 2021 6:30-8:30 p.m. 
 

                 
                                    July 2020 – May 2021 

Members Attendance Present Absent 
Dr. Allen Zeman, Chair P 10  0 
Ruchel Coetzee  P 9  1 
Lisa May P 5  5 
Amy Ellowitz, Vice Chair  P 10  0 
Heather Brinkworth P 5  0 
April Jeff  A 2  8 
Dr. Heather Munns  P 7  3 
Tina Jaramillo  P 9  1 
Colleen Lockwood P 10  0 
Vickie Melus A 4  6 
Christopher Relyea  P 10  0 
Lillian Small A 3  7 
Rory Sponsler P 9  1 
Betty Shelley  P 8  2 
Dr. Michele Verdi-Knapp  P 10  0 
Yolanda B. Francis  P 5  5 
Tomislav Lukic P 10  0 
Dr. Jean-Jacques Rajter A   4  0   
Leah Polhemus Hopkins P                                 P                     2                   1 
Chad Klitzman                                                    P                     1                    0 
Appointed Members to the Board: 20 
Needed to constitute a quorum: 11 
 
Staff Liaison: Zoie Saunders, Chief Education Officer 
 
Communication to Commission: The EAB asks the City Commission to request that 
the School Board of Broward County ensure Stranahan High School gets the actual 
cafeteria construction it needs for current and future projected capacity and have the 
promised bathroom upgrades from 2018. 
 
 
Motion by Mr. Rory Sponsler, seconded by Vice Chair Amy Ellowitz, to approve the letter 
and send it to the Commission for review.  Motion passed unanimously.  (17 -0) 
 
Draft minutes will be provided as soon as possible prior to the May 4, 2021 Conference 
Meeting. 


